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Dear Applicant, 

This post is an opportunity for a committed Lunchtime Supervisor to join our 

team. Applicants should be able to work as part of a team. The post is currently 

for five days per week between 12:00pm and 12:50pm. You will be supporting a 

Year 1 child along with supervising other children. The post will start as soon as 

possible and will be on a fixed term contract until August 2020. 

Burlish Park Primary School opened in 2007. In 2015 we moved to a state-of-

the-art two storey building, which has since been improved with excellent 

outdoor facilities for Early Years and Key Stage 1. 

On 1st October 2018 we joined the Rivers CofE Multi Academy Trust, with 

whom we had prior collaboration. The Rivers C of E Academy Trust is a group 

of nine schools spread across the county; all varying in size, economic, social 

backgrounds and religion. 

Within this pack you will find the following documents: 

• Job description; 

• Person Specification; 

• Information about the school. 

Applications must be made on a Worcestershire County Council application 

form which is available from the school office. Selection will take place through 

a shortlisting process and interviews. You must give the names of two referees 

on your application form, one of which should be your current employer. If you 

are not currently employed, please give the names of previous employers. If 

you have previously worked with children, please give this company as a 

referee.  

The closing date for applications is Friday 13th September 12:00pm. We are 

happy to receive applications by email to 

office@burlishparkprimary.worcs.sch.uk .  

Thank you for showing an interest in our school. If you have any questions or 

would like to arrange a visit, please call our school office on 01299 823771. 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Yours sincerely 

Mrs Kerry Postans 

Headteacher 

mailto:office@burlishparkprimary.worcs.sch.uk


 

 
 

POST TITLE:  Children’s Supervisor (Lunchtime Supervisor) 

Directorate/School: Children’s Services 

Grade:   Scale 1 

Reporting to:  Headteacher/Deputy Headteacher 

Responsible for: Pupils under their care 

 

Main Purpose of the Job: 

 

To ensure, individually or as part of a team, the welfare and safety of all children remaining within 

school grounds or buildings during lunch times. 

 

Key Accountabilities: 

a. To supervise children on school premises and grounds. 

b. To supervise children who use catering facilities at the school. 

c. To use initiative in monitoring events occurring on the school premises and grounds. 

d.  To encourage play activities by modelling and taking part if necessary. 

e. To report any relevant matters or dangers to the Deputy Headteacher 

f. To ensure a safe environment (eg. by reporting broken glass to the designated person). 

g. To report any minor injuries to children to the designated person (ie. cuts, bruises). 

h. To help children partake of food when necessary, teaching children to use cutlery and 

encourage table manners. 

i. To undertake ancillary duties as necessary (ie. setting up and clearing away tables, cleaning 

tables and dining area). 

j. To watch for intruders on the site during periods of duty. 

k. To maintain personal and professional development to meet the changing demands of the 

job, participate in appropriate training activities and encourage and support staff in their 

development and training. 

l. First Aid, when trained. 

m.   To preserve confidentiality.  

Burlish Park Primary School 
Job Description 

 



 

 

General Duties:- 

 

a. To undertake such other duties, training and/or hours of work as may be reasonably required 

and which are consistent with the general level of responsibility of this job. 

b. To undertake health and safety duties commensurate with the post and/or as detailed in the 

Directorate’s Health and Safety Policy. 

c.  A willingness to undertake first aid training if requested to do so. 

 

Contacts:-  

 

In all contacts the postholder will be required to present a good image of the Directorate and the 

County Council as well as maintaining constructive relationships. 

 

Internal: Pupils, teachers, catering staff. 

External: Parents. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding and Equal Opportunities 

This post is subject to a criminal record check under the arrangements established by the Criminal 

Records’ Bureau and Disqualification by Association.  

The school reserves the right to alter the content of this job description, after consultation to reflect 

changes to the job or services provided, without altering the general character or level of 

responsibility. 

Reasonable adjustments will be considered as required by the Disability Discrimination Act. The 

duties described in this job description must be carried out in a manner which promotes equality of 

opportunity, dignity and due respect for all employees and service users and is consistent with the 

Rivers Academy Trust Equal Opportunities Policy. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Burlish Park Primary School 
Person Specification 

 

 Essential Desirable Established by 
Application Reference Interview 

Education 
and training 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A willingness to undertake 
further professional 
development to benefit the 
school and their own CPD. 

Safeguarding training 
 
 

* 
 

* 
 

 

Experience 
 
 
 
 
 

 Previous experience of 
working with children in a 
school. 
 
Previous experience of 
working with children 

* * * 

Knowledge 
and skills 

To have a bank of games to 
play with children 

First aid trained 

* 

 

* 

  Food hygiene trained 

* 

 

 
 

 

Personal 
Qualities 

Reliable, open, honest and 
efficient. 

  

* 

 

High standards of 
cleanliness. 

  

 * 

Be punctual and reliable.   

* 
 

Flexible working approach 
and willing to use own 
initiative. 

Experience of working as 
a team. 

 

* * 

Able to relate well to children 
and adults. 

  

 * 
Special 
Requirements 

Must be willing to maintain 
confidentiality about all 
school matters. 

  

* * 
Must be willing to work with 
different ages of children in 
our school. 

  

 * 
Must be able to work as part 
of a team. 

  

* * 
 



 

 

 

Here at Burlish Park Primary we pride ourselves in our warm, caring and safe 

environment. As a school community we are passionate about meeting the needs of all 

children, making the most of their individual talents and nurturing a love of lifelong 

learning. 

 

We challenge everyone to be the best that they can be – Pupils, Staff, Parents and our 

School Improvement Board. High self-esteem is encouraged, high expectations, standards 

and values are promoted. 

 

We want all of our children to achieve the highest possible standards and make maximum 

progress in relation to their prior learning. 

 

We want our children to be equipped for the future with skills such as; independence, 

resilience, motivation and respect. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

About Our School 
 

Core Curriculum 

 

At Burlish Park Primary School, we strive to build 

foundations to enable every child to become literate, 

preparing them for secondary school and to enable them 

to become successful in their later lives. The teaching 

we provide should allow all children to fulfil their potential 

while giving them the skills to understand and use 

language in all its aspects. 

 

In English, we aim to engage all children in high quality 

learning experiences in order to foster passions for life 

long reading; while providing the confidence to 

communicate effectively in both speech and writing. 

Believing literacy has the power to enrich lives, we will 

strive to ensure every child develops the confidence and 

competence to embrace literature in its many forms. 

 

In maths, our daily mathematics lessons use a variety of 

resources and approaches to ensure that we provide a 

creative learning environment than inspires our children 

to be inquisitive and enjoy their mathematical journey. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE and Music Provision 

We are very proud of our PE and Music provision. We 

employ PE and music specialists to teach our children and 

also boast a full range of extra-curricular activities including 

football, tennis and yoga. Many children in KS2 learn a 

musical instrument and this leads to them participating in our 

choir and performance group. 

In 2017, Burlish Park Primary were awarded the School 

Games Platinum mark and also won the Primary PE and 

Sports Premium Award for whole school improvement. 

Excellent Outdoor Provision 

Since moving to our new school, we have heavily 

invested in our outdoor learning areas. Our Key Stage 

2 are has recently been extended to include outdoor 

gym equipment. 

We also have a large sport’s field and traversing wall. 

Our Forest School is open to all year groups and use 

of the area is encouraged. 

Burlish Park Primary School 

Windermere Way 

Stourport on Severn 

Worcestershire 

DY13 8LA 

 

Tel: 01299 823771 

www.burlishpark.co.uk 

office@burlishparkprimary.worcs.sch.uk 

http://www.burlishpark.co.uk/
https://www.bing.com/maps?q=burlish+park+primary+school&form=hdrsc4

